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Townsend, Erle

From: Tony Theriault <tony.theriault@fortkent.org>

Sent: Sunday, December 24, 2023 7:11 AM

To: DEP Rule Comments

Subject: Comment on Chapter 127-A: Advanced Clean Cars II Program (Reposting)

EXTERNAL: This email originated from outside of the State of Maine Mail System. Do not click 

links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

 

Where’s the commen sense. As of today 12/24/2023 nobody living in Fort Kent has been able 

to tell me or show me that an electric vehicle is very practice in Fort Kent. There are a few 

around mostly well off folks that come work at the hospital and from the stories they tell 

nobody up this way would ever consider using one even if it was given to us. There is not one 

reason that I know of yet that would get me to trade my everyday work horse of personal 

vehicle for a free one of these electric vehicles. Quite a statement. Your probably thinking 

wow this Tony guy must be right wing idiot that wasn’t gifted with much of a brain from day 

one. Look me up and you will be pleasantly surprised. Also look up the statement about one 

reason it would make sense for me to accept a free electric vehicle as a main vehicle at this 

time. You will be unpleasant surprised there are non and our government wants to force these 

on us. Wow.  Thank you if you took the time to read this message all the way through and 

have a Merry Christmas. Tony Theriault. Fort Kent public works director. 64 year member of 

the surviving in northern Maine club. 

Sent from my iPhone 


